MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Wednesday, August 20, 2014
Suwanee City Hall
Attending:

Commission Members: Dick Goodman, Vickie Johnson, Suzanne Holtkamp, Berney Kirkland  (absent – Cherie Heringer, Lisa Winton; one vacancy)
Staff: Denise Brinson, Toni Shrewsbury

Call to Order

Vickie Johnson called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m.

Approval of Minutes
Dick Goodman moved to approve the minutes from the July 9, 2014 meeting as presented (Suzanne Holtkamp 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0. 
Adoption of Agenda

Dick Goodman moved to adopt the agenda as presented (Suzanne Holtkamp 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0.

Project Updates
SculpTour – Toni Shrewsbury presented a sampling of completed promotional opportunities for SculpTour (see attached for complete listing).  
Denise Brinson noted that staff is creating a new SculpTour sponsor brochure.  It should be completed by mid/late September.  Denise will plan to bring a draft to the next meeting.
North Gwinnett Arts Association/Arts in the Park Festival – Vickie Johnson noted that the festival had over 75 vendors.  They plan to use the same theme of “Peace, Love, and Arts in the Park” in 2015.  They also plan to request a date change to the first Saturday in May (May 2, 2015) as the current weekend coincides with the last few days of school and has become challenging for the organizers and volunteers.
Fundraising/Awareness Event – Dick Goodman gave an update regarding potential host sites for a public arts fundraiser to tentatively be held in early 2015. 
Review Developer Guide Document 
Dick Goodman updated the Developer’s Guide (see attached draft).  The PAC discussed the developer process and discussion ensued.  To help facilitate the process in the future, Dick will create a one or two page executive summary to include with the full Developer’s Guide.  Additionally, Suzanne Holtkamp will make efforts to meet face-to-face with developers/decision-makers prior to their appearance at PAC meetings.

Other – Toni Shrewsbury is planning a PAC field trip to Greenville, S.C. as they have a robust public art program.  Toni has talked to staff representatives in Greenville and they can host a meeting during week days only.  The PAC agreed that October/fall would be a good time to conduct the visit.  Toni will coordinate the trip.
Adjournment – Berney Kirkland moved to adjourn (Dick Goodman 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Minutes taken by Denise Brinson
